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October 2012
Dear Fangfoss, Bolton & Spittal villagers,
Annual General Meeting

The Jubilee Park Company Annual General Meeting will be held at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 16 October 2012 at St Martin’s School, Fangfoss.  The meeting is open to anyone who wishes to attend, although only members may vote on elections to the committee or other proposals (Annual membership fee: £10).
Bonfire and fireworks
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Hot barbecue food will be on sale from 6pm and there will be a licensed bar selling mulled wine and other drinks.  There will be the usual Best Dressed Guy and Lantern competitions, for which entries must be received by 6pm.












WELLIES RECOMMENDED

Please do not put any material for the bonfire on the village green as this has proved difficult to deal with in the past.

As we approach our Annual General Meeting, we would like to take the opportunity to remind everyone of what’s been achieved this year:

Repair and Maintenance
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The vortex has been damaged twice this year as a result of vandalism and whilst the Police and the Committee have a good idea of who has done the damage little can be done without witnesses standing up & “being counted”.  The decision has been taken not to replace the vortex again because of the vandalism.
Events
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Grants
We are very grateful for the grant from the Fangfoss with Bolton Parish Council which helped towards the running of the Park.  No other grants have been forthcoming this year.
Fundraising
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We look forward to seeing you at the AGM
Best wishes

Jubilee Park Committee
The annual bonfire and fireworks display will be held in Jubilee Park on Saturday 3 November.  Entry (from 5.30pm): £5 for adults; £2.50 for children (16 and under) and £12 for a family (2+2).  The fire will be lit at 6.15pm and the fireworks display starts at 7.00pm.








Keeping the Park up to scratch has taken considerable time for the committee and one or two other volunteers who have helped throughout the year.  If anyone would like to assist the second Sunday of each month is our designated maintenance day from 10am to 12 noon – just come along and help. Next maintenance day – Sunday 14 October.





Two very successful events have been held during the year – a Race Night in May and a Safari Supper in September.  They were successful both financially and socially.  It was decided not to hold a “Lark in the Park” event because of lack of support last year.





As we have said before, it costs around £5000 per year to run the Park aside from any expenditure that might be required for repairs due to vandalism or non-routine maintenance such as dealing with unplanned wear & tear replacement (for example on drainage).  We are dependent on our fundraising activities such as the events above and the sale of bric-a-brac and teas & cakes at St Crux in York.  This year’s St Crux was successful (but being able to hire this venue is not guaranteed each year) and we thank those villagers who baked cakes and helped on the day.





The bonfire is our big fund raiser of the year, so please support your local event and encourage friends from further afield to come too, for what we think is the best bonfire and fireworks display in the area.





The Park is also selling calendars, Christmas cards and tea towels with pictures of the village.  It is coming up to Christmas (!) and if you are interested in purchasing any of these items please contact a committee member.








Fangfoss & Bolton Jubilee Park Company.  Company Number 5338789

All enquiries to Richard Allen 01759 368498 or Bob Broughton 01759 368125

